September 29, 2003


THE CITY OF PHILLIPS BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS WILL CONDUCT A MEETING ON

MONDAY EVENING, SEPTEMBER 29, 2003 AT 7:00 PM, MUNICIPAL CENTER, 174

SOUTH EYDER AVENUE, PHILLIPS, WISCONSIN.

MAYOR JOSEPH S. BOHO

PRESENTER BILL WEST





CHAIRPERSON JEFFREY FA.HL
PRESENTER JOHN IVERSON

MEMBER LEON NAMTZU

MEMBER PATTI WENZEL

THIS MEETING IS HELD IN COMPLIANCE WITH WISCONSIN’S OPEN MEETING LAW, WISCONSIN STATE STATUTE 19.81 - 19.98, SUBCHAPTER V.

THIS MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COMMON COUNCIL OR OTHER COMMITTEES.

CALL TO ORDER.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE.

ROLL CALL.

PUBLIC COMMENT.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION ITEMS:

REVIEW MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD ON AUGUST 25 AND AUGUST 27, 2003.

SET FUTURE MEETING DATE/DATES.

CONCEPTUAL PLAN FOR ABANDONMENT OF LINDEN STREET, INTERSECTING WITH STATE HIGHWAY 13.

LRIP (LOCAL ROADS IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM) CONSIDERATION OF DESIGNATED CITY STREETS FOR REPAVING, AND/OR RECONSTRUCTION.

DETAILED REVIEW OF DRAFT SEWER USE ORDINANCE.

REVIEW OF PROPOSED 2004 DEPARTMENT BUDGET.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

REVIEW INVOICES.

ADJOURNMENT.

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

Of the Board of Public Works at a regular meeting held in the council room on September 29, 2003.

Mr. Fahl called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.

Committee members present: Jeffrey Fahl and Patti Wenzel.

Committee members absent:  Leon Namtzu.

Visitors present: Mayor Boho, Terry Staroba, Barb Revak, John Iverson, John Martwick, and Bill West.

Public Comment

Mrs. Wenzel questioned why there were 2 operators at the WWTP.

Mr. Martwick answered because we need more than one.

Mr. Staroba, Director of Public Works commented on the Mike Schneider request for access through the Industrial Park to his property.  Mr. Staroba stated that the Business Park  developed buildable sites to sell to future industries.  If an industry wanted to buy more then one site and Mr. Schneider had an easement through the middle of the two or three sites the industry wanted it could cause a problem.  Mr. Staroba feels that giving Mr. Schneider an easement would reduce the value of the property in the Business Park.

Put the Mike Schneider request for easement on the Common Council agenda for the Oct 8, 2003 meeting.

Review Minutes of Meetings Held on August 25 and August 27, 2003

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mr. Fahl to accept the minutes of meetings held on August 25 and August 27, 2003.  Carried

Set Future Meeting Date

Next Board of Public Works meeting will be held on November 5, 2003 at 5:30 PM.

Conceptual Plan for Abandonment of Linden St.

Mr. Iverson, Ayres Associates, talked to the DOT and they would like a conceptual plan and legal description of the street to be abandoned.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mr. Fahl to direct Clerk/Treasurer Lamoreaux to send Mr. Yanich a letter requesting a conceptual plan and stating that he is responsible for the application and fees needed to proceed with the abandonment of Linden Street.  Also the plan should include survey, design and construction of alley access to Hwy 13.  Carried

LRIP Consideration of Designated City Streets

Mr. Staroba suggested the 200 and 300 blocks of N. Avon Avenue for improvements.  It would cost $11,000 per block and the city would receive a $7,500 grant from LRIP.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mrs. Wenzel to recommend to the Common Council to submit the LRIP application for the 200 and 300 blocks of N. Avon Avenue.  Carried

Detailed Review of Draft Sewer Use Ordinance.

Mr. West reviewed the draft copy of the Sewer Use Ordinance with the board members and made recommendations on changes.  The Board agreed with Mr. West’s recommendations.  Mr. West will e-mail a copy of the revised draft to Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Revak.

Mr. Fahl requested a copy be given to City Attorney Marshall.

Copies should also be sent out to the industries, food services, etc. and a letter inviting them to the public hearing which will be held on October 13, 2003 in the Council Room at 7:00 PM.

Review of Proposed 2004 Department Budget

The 2004 Budget for the Department of Public Works was reviewed by individual line items.

1. No raise was calculated.

2. 100% of insurance premium.

3. $15,000 for M&E Capital Outlay for future purchases.

4. $17,869 for repair to city garage building.

5. $22,000 for milling and new asphalt on 200 & 300 block of N Avon.

6. Property Insurance was increased by 10%

Budget was increased by $500.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mr. Fahl to remove the $500 for M&E Contract Services for a $0.00 increase.  Carried

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Fahl.  Carried

Meeting adjourned at 8:27 PM

Attest: ______________________
      


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer


CC:
City File


Common Council

Mayor Boho


Terry Staroba

Barb Revak


The Bee-Ryan Stutzman

